ESTIMATES AND FINANCIAL OPERATIONS COMMITTEE

Department of Treasury

Hon Colin Holt MLC asked:

1. Page 28 of the annual report states the Department of Treasury employed 265 people
at 30 June 2017:

Please provide the total number of positions required to be cut by Treasury as part of
the State Government’s Voluntary Targeted Separation Scheme?

Answer: The Voluntary Targeted Separation Scheme (VTSS) is a Budget repair tool
to assist agencies in meeting Machinery of Government (MoG) savings resulting from
the amalgamation of a number of government departments as well as assist in
achieving workforce renewal by enabling agencies to retain 20% of the savings. The
VTSS is open to all general government employees, though priority is being given to
agencies impacted by the MoG changes (which took effect from 1 July 2017).

Agency targets are Cabinet-in-confidence and were provided as a guide to assist
agencies and Ministers with implementation of the scheme. While the reductions will
vary between agencies depending on factors like MoG changes, the size and role of
individual agencies and other impacts, all agencies are expected to contribute in order
to meet the overall reduction target of 3,000 employees.

Agencies are currently working with the Public Sector Commission to progress the
scheme via individual expression of interest (EOI) processes. The agency EOIs are
currently at various stages, with all exits expected to occur by 31 March 2018,
Progress will be reported to Cabinet during the 2018-19 Budget process, with the aim
of achieving the 3,000 separations and reflecting the actual savings and costs from the
VTSS in the 2018-19 Budget.
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